Library Assessment Working Group 

Minutes

October 26, 2007 

Present:  JoAnn Jacoby, Kathleen Kern, Michael Norman, Leslie Rios and Chair Tina Chrzastowski.

1.  The committee reviewed the report by Jacoby and Hinchliffe outlining a recent meeting with Carol Livingstone (10/03/07).  Livingstone is the Associate Provost for Management Information (Division of Management Information).  She provided information about the sample groups for the LibQUAL+ survey.  After some discussion, LAWG decided on using samples for the LibQUAL+ survey for the student groups, Undergraduates and Graduates; and whole surveys, (100% of population) for the non-student groups: Tenure System Faculty, Postdocs, APs, and Civil Service.  A sample of 900 undergraduates and 600 graduates will be used.  We also decided to go ahead and survey the “University System” group, which includes people like Banner employees.  

Fees were discussed and include approximately $75-$200 for creating the sample needed, $150 for each mass email sent (we’ll be doing 1 initial mailing and 1 follow up).  We also discussed incentives, and Tina will write an email to Scott/Paula asking for $200 in incentives for each of the groups in the sample.  She will also outline other fees we know will be charged and ask for funding to pay them.  

2.  The “extra questions” offered to libraries in the LibQUAL+ survey were also discussed.  Kathleen will review the 101 questions, choosing about 30-35 to put forward to the library faculty and staff for nominations.  We will ask which questions should be included, and will require a reason and outcome from those questions (a reasonable estimation of how the question will be used to inform decisionmaking).  Kathleen will send LAWG her list for internal review before we distribute more widely.  Then Tina will send out a LibNews email inviting nominations from the smaller set of questions.

3.  The group discussed the recent summary of benchmarking data distributed by the University of Manchester.  Michael noted that our “time from receipt to shelf” data is based on older information, and the next time we report this our times will have improved due to streamlining within Tech Services.  

4.  Michael has made an initial call to Joe Zucca (Penn St. Data Farmer).  Joe will be getting back to us with an estimate for giving a seminar here at UIUC.

5.  LAWG supported the Library’s decision to volunteer to participate in OCDA, the Organizational Climate and Diversity Assessment being sponsored by ARL.  For Phase II of this research project they will choose 10-15 libraries and will implement the survey instrument in spring 2008. OCDA is a survey of library staff, so overlap with LibQUAL+ should be limited to that group only.   UIUC will learn soon if we have been selected to participate.  

6. Our next meeting will be November 13, 2007 in 170 Noyes Lab, from 10:15-11:15.

